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Distance Learning Committee Meeting
October 3, 2014  at 8:00AM
TEC 229, Computer Technology Conference Room, 2nd floor


I. Denise Robledo, Jennifer Baine, Phil Ballard, Dave Carty, Ken Bridges, Roslyn Turner, Tara Anglin, Cynthia Meyer, Lauri Wilson, Art Brown, Susanne Washe, Nancy Whitmore
II. [bookmark: _GoBack]This committee’s next meeting will be the first Friday in November 7, 2014 at 8 am. 
III. The Jenzabar elearning trial version is ready for volunteers to pilot.  The Distance Learning Committee members will present this to their respective divisions to ask for volunteers to deploy a class through Jenzabar.  We need faculty to test the features and tools.            
IV. Dr. Kirk will schedule a webinar or training session with Jenzebar in the near future.  In the meantime, there is a Jenzebar elearning manual on the U:/ drive. Volunteer instructors will be asked to deploy a course.  They may import a course they are presently running.  Demo students are available so instructors can test the environment as a student.  Currently, faculty will not be able to test building blocks or “tools” such as TurnItIn, Respondus, McGraw-Hill Connect, Pearson’s Mastering courses, or Cengage Learning.  It is important that instructors participate in this trial for E-Learning in order to provide feedback on the environment.
V. Distance Learning representatives were asked to acquire a list of the current building blocks or tools being used by faculty members in their respective divsisions.  These thirty party vendor building blocks or tools are often integrated with Blackboard and provide features such as “single sign-on” or  grade reporting in Blackboard.
VI. Dr.Robledo reminded the committee that all documents and presentations from this committee are on the “U” drive.  We are reminded to let our divisions know this as well and to make use of them in our division meetings.
VII. This year there will be a change in how SouthArk courses are evaluated.  All course sections will be sent a course evaluation from the Institutional and Assessments office.  This will eliminate the need for the Distance Learning department to send out their own survey to all online courses to generate student feedback.  The Evaluation questions from the 2013-2014 online course survey were distributed.  These questions had been sent via an email to the committee members earlier this week.  The course evaluation questions were developed to align with the “Best Practices” documents and the Sloan C “Report Card” for Distance Learning at Southark.  The students enrolled in Southark’s 70 online courses and 20 hybrid courses will receive a course evaluation this year from Dr. Tully-Dartez that will contain these questions and be used as each teacher’s course evaluation from their respective Deans.  Members of this committee were allowed time to read the course evaluation questions again, review the survey results received from last year’s survey  and discuss the need to amend or possibly delete the questions.  After much discussion, motions to keep or delete a particular question were made, seconded, and passed unanimously by the committee.  The resulting survey questions were accepted unanimously by the committee.  The categories are:
· Social skills and Attitudes: Cathy Harrell motioned to accept the Social Skills and Attitudes section. Phil Ballard seconded the motion. Motion was carried and section remains as is.
· Instructor ratings: Phil Ballard motioned to accept the Instructor Ratings section. Ken Bridges seconded the motion. Motion was carried and section remains as is.
· Instructor Feedback:  Cathy Harrell motioned to accept the Instructor Feedback section. Phil Ballard seconded the motion. Motion was carried and section remains as is.  It is interesting to note that the three division deans present stated that most student complaints dealt with at their level fell in this category.  
· Course Design: Phil Ballard motioned to delete question 3 under Course Design. Cathy Harrell seconded the motion.  Motion was carried.  Roslyn Turner motioned to accept the amended Course Design section. Cathy Harrell seconded the motion.  Motion was carried.
· Overall Course Feedback: Cathy Harrell motioned to accept the Overall Course Feedback section. Denise Robledo seconded the motion. Motion was carried.  Ken Bridges motioned to move the Overall Course Feedback section to the end of the questionnaire.  Art Brown seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 
· Technology: Nancy Whitmore motioned to accept the Technology section.  Cathy Harrell seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Technology section will remain as is.
· Denise Robledo motioned to eliminate the question, “How many online courses have you taken at South Arkansas Community College?”  Cathy Harrell seconded the motion.  Motion was carried.	
· Phil Ballard motioned to accept the question, “Would you recommend SouthArk online courses to other students who want to take online classes?” Cathy Harrell seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
· Phil Ballard motioned to accept the question, “Do you think SouthArk provides their online students with services equal to the services provided to on-campus students?” Cathy Harrell seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
· The committee agreed that the survey should include a question in which student feedback is sought on third party vendors and other technology besides Blackboard that students are expected to use in their courses.  
VIII. Meeting Adjourned.
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